
MINUTES 
STRATEGIC PLAN MEETING 

OF THE PERRY CITY COUNCIL 
March 22, 2022 

5:00 pm. 
 
 

1. Call to Order:  Mayor Randall Walker, Presiding Officer, called to order the strategic 
plan meeting held on March 22, 2022, at 5:00 pm. 

 
2. Roll: 
 
 Elected Officials Present:  Mayor Randall Walker.  Mayor Pro Tempore Willie King. 

Council Members Robert Jones, Joy Peterson, Riley Hunt, Darryl Albritton, and 
Phyllis Bynum-Grace. 

 
 Elected Officials Absent:   None. 
 
 Staff:  City Manager Lee Gilmour, City Attorney Brooke Newby, Assistant City Manager 

Robert Smith, and Recording Clerk Annie Warren 
  
 City Departmental Staffing:   Chief Steve Lynn – Perry Police Department, Fire Chief 

Lee Parker – Fire and Emergency Services Department, Brenda King – Director of 
Administration, Mitchell Worthington - Finance Director, Bryan Wood – Director of 
Community Development, Tabitha Clark – Communications Administrator, Ansley 
Fitzner – Public Works Superintendent, Sedrick Swan – Director of Leisure Services, 
and Holly Wharton – Community Planner. 

 
 Press:  William Oliver – Houston Home Journal. 
   

Guest(s): Laura Mathis, Middle GA Regional Commission, and Travis Falcione, ESG 
Operations, Inc. 

3. Items of Review/Discussion:  Mayor Randall Walker. 
 
 3a. City of Perry Strategic Plan 

  Ms. Laura Mathis reviewed the plan development process, vision and mission 
 statements and the focus areas for 2023-2027 Strategic Plan.  The focus areas 
 included: quality of life, organizational excellence, community engagement and 
 accountability, growth and sustainability, economic development, equity and 
 diversity and public safety.  Chief Lynn, Mr. Worthington and Ms. Hardin 
 suggested some changes to the plan.   

 
4. Council Member Items. 
 
 Council had no reports. 
 



 Mr. Gilmour, Ms. Newby, and Mr. Smith had no reports. 
 
5. Adjourn.  There being no further business to come before Council in the strategic plan 

meeting held on March 22, 2022, Council Member Jones motioned to adjourn the 
meeting at 6:15 pm, and Council Member Hunt seconded the motion, and it carried 
unanimously. 


